
 

Auckland Office: PO Box 1791, Auckland 1140; Wellington Office: PO Box 11934, Wellington 6142 
Freephone: 0800 11 22 33; Email: hdc@hdc.org.nz; Website: www.hdc.org.nz 

 

 
 
3 November 2020 
 
 
Professor Tim Wilkinson MB ChB  
Programme Director  
Otago Medical School 
 
By email:  tim.wilkinson@otago.ac.nz 
 
 
Tēnā koe Professor Wilkinson 
 
Proposal to remove psychological medicine from Otago Medical School’s compulsory curriculum 
for the sixth year programme 
 
I write further to my letter, dated 23 June, regarding my deep concern about Otago University 
Medical School’s proposal earlier in the year to remove psychological medicine from its compulsory 
curriculum for the sixth and final year. 
 
I would appreciate a response to my concerns and an update on the School’s consideration of this 
issue. 
 
Given HDC’s statutory role as an independent advocate in relation to improving mental health and 

addiction services, and to promote transparent advocacy, I propose to publish my letters and your 

responses on this matter on the Health and Disability Commissioner’s website. 

Nāku iti noa, nā 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Kevin Allan 
Mental Health Commissioner 
Deputy Health and Disability Commissioner 
 
CC Dr Mark Lawrence, National Committee Chair, The Royal Australian and New Zealand College 

of Psychiatrists 
Associate Professor John Allan, President, The Royal Australian and New Zealand College of 
Psychiatrists 
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